
Mrs Merkel and climate change

Last week the  EU’s effective political leader Mrs Merkel said she was
worried by the big gap between the views of the establishment who see climate
change as the gravest  threat facing us and the climate sceptics who do not.
She asked for a proper dialogue between the two sides, presumably to search
out some common ground or a way of respecting each other’s positions,.

As someone who is lobbied strenuously by all sides, I remind  the EU and
governments that  climate change scepticism is not a single doctrine or
united group of dissenters against current policy. It is not traditional
right or left, and may  be motivated by many different considerations. So let
us today consider some of the different forms of scepticism there is over
this issue.

The first thing to grasp  is most climate sceptics do not deny the underlying
science which rightly asserts that CO2 is a greenhouse gas. Nor do most deny
that if nothing else changes and mankind pumps out a lot of extra CO2 average
temperatures will rise.

Some sceptics however argue that current climate models do not capture the
complexities of greenhouse gases. Natural CO2 exceeds manmade and that could
vary in either direction. Volcanic activity can have a big impact on world
climate. A view needs to be taken on the stability of various carbon sinks,
including  the oceans. Water vapour is a more common greenhouse gas than CO2
so models need to capture variations in water vapour concentrations.  That
also gets the forecaster into wind directions and cloud formation, which we
see have daily big impacts on the weather and over time can affect the
climate , if new trends and patterns emerge. These sceptics either say you
cannot gauge temperature direction from simply measuring manmade CO2 or go
further and argue other trends may be or are offsetting manmade CO2.

Some sceptics point out that the sun  is the main  source of warming the
earth, and that there needs to be more information about solar activity
rates, as the sun itself produces variable output over time as well as from
night and day and the seasons.

Some sceptics are unconvinced that there has been a linear increase in
average temperatures during the long period of industrialising since say
1820. They raise issues about historical records, and about how you actually
calculate an average world temperature, as well as pointing to periods in 
the published records when temperatures did not rise.

Other sceptics accept the predictions that manmade CO2 will take temperatures
higher whatever the other forces do. They ask whether it is not wiser and
cheaper  to spend money on adaptations where warming has adverse consequences
rather than trying  to wean China and the USA off fossil fuels in  time to
meet the needs of carbon reduction to head off the problem.

So I say to Mrs  Merkel she needs to engage her experts and the EU in a new

http://www.government-world.com/mrs-merkel-and-climate-change/


dialogue which examines these various strands of sceptic thinking and deals
with them sensibly, rather than castigating anyone who asks questions. A lot
of people are in the middle on  this issue, seeking better information and
guidance on the nature and scale of the threat. They are more likely to be
persuaded  by well informed people with knowledge and balance than by angry
politicians asserting you either accept their version or are some kind of
denier of the truth.

M4 King Street Lane – Bridge Concrete
Repairs

I have received the enclosed response from Highways England about the M4 King
Street Lane – Bridge Concrete Repairs.

I have stressed the importance of this route to a local traffic system under
great pressure and asked them to think again  about how they can minimise
disruption.
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West Forest Sinfonia

I had the pleasure of attending the West Forest Sinfonia concert at Reading
University Great Hall yesterday.

Philip Ellis the Conductor gave an excellent talk telling us about the
harmonic brilliance of Prokofiev, Tchaikovsky and Stravinksy who all figured
in the programme.

The Orchestra performed the Cinderella Suite, , the letter scene from Eugene
Onedin and the Rite of Spring with huge skill. The audience was impressed by
the performance and gave warm applause at the end.

I would like to thank the organisers, musicians and all involved in producing
such a memorable concert.

Should the government cancel HS2?

I voted against HS2 when the decision in principle was made by Parliament. I
did so because the business case for it was very weak. The forecasts of
likely passenger numbers and revenues looked far too high. The negative
impact on revenues and traveller numbers on the competing routes was not
taken very seriously. The main argument that we need to get to Birmingham
faster changed into an argument that we needed more capacity to get to
Birmingham, which the figures did not seem to justify.

I was on the losing side, and accepted defeat with a good grace. I accepted
thereafter government and Parliament wanted it to go ahead.

Now the government is holding a genuine review. The immediate cause is the
massive escalation in projected costs compared with the figures Parliament
used to make the original decision. There is also substantial delay in
delivering HS2 in the north, which was meant to be the main reason for the
scheme. This gives me the opportunity to make a case again for cancellation.

The business case has clearly got a lot worse, as the capital cost is so much
bigger. There is no way that the nation can earn a decent return on such a
huge investment, given the likely passenger numbers and fare revenue possible
on this new railway and the impact on the competing railways. It points to
more subsidy and more losses.

Today though I wish to engage with the political argument that this railway
is a totem of commitment to the development of the north and to fairer
capital spending around the country, and must not therefore be stopped.
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The irony is that for the next few years if we continue  there will be
massive capital spending in London on remodelling a main station and in
London and the Home Counties as money is spent on providing a tunnel out of
the city to limit the environmental damage.  HS2 to Birmingham will be yet
another major investment project where most of the money is spent in London
and the south east, yet it is a project that the people closest to  in London
and the south east vehemently oppose.

HS2 will do nothing to ease congestion in London and the Home counties or to
make it easer for people to get to work from outer London or Buckinghamshire.
So it will be a big investment in the south east that is not helping the
south east.

Meanwhile northern commuters will be frustrated that their journeys are still
made difficult by old trains and too little capacity. HS2 unites a lot of
people in both north and south saying this is not the right project. We all
want better trains, with more capacity into the cities. HS2 does not provide
that in ways most people want. If we cancel we could have a big boost to
northern rail spending in ways that do  directly help, and still save money
overall.

Berkshire Fire Authority tax

When I was asked at a meeting to support a 7.5% increase in Council Tax for
the Fire Authority I said I needed to see the financial case and to see their
budget. They did not have this available at the meeting but promised to send
it to me.

They did not do so, so I reminded a senior person from the Authority a week
ago on Friday. He confirmed the original exchanges  and promised they would
send me the details. They have still not done so.

They wanted the Berkshire MPs to support their case for a much higher
than permitted Council Tax increase to government. I am unable to support a
case they have not made to me, with no budget information about what they
currently spend and what they need to spend extra money on.
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